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Dear members,  
 
Important reminder on the timing for opting out the preparation of business review 
requirement through special resolution 

Under section 388 of the new Companies Ordinance (Cap. 622), companies in general are 
required to prepare a business review which complies with schedule 5 unless specifically 
exempted under section 388(3) of the ordinance. Section 388 (and consequently schedule 5) 
applies in relation to financial years beginning on or after 3 March 2014.  
 
The following companies are exempted from preparation of a business review which 
complies with schedule 5 under section 388(3):  

(a)  The company falls within the reporting exemption for the financial year; or  
(b) The company is a wholly owned subsidiary of another body corporate in the financial 

year; or 
(c) The company is a private company that does not fall within the reporting exemption for 

the financial year, and a special resolution (as defined in section 564) is passed by the 
members to the effect that the company is not to prepare a business review required by 
schedule 5 for the financial year. 

Under section 388(4)(b), the special resolution for opting out of the business review 
requirement in accordance with section 388(3)(c) must be passed at least six months before 
the end of the financial year to which the directors' report relates.  
 
Accordingly, private companies with March year-end would need to pass the required 
special resolution by the end of September 2014 should they wish to opt out of the 
preparation of business review through special resolution for the financial year ending 31 
March 2015.  
 
For private companies with December year-end, the business review requirement under 
section 388 will first come into effect on the financial statements for the year ending 31 
December 2015. Should these companies wish to opt out of the preparation of business 
review through special resolution for that financial year, such special resolution would need 
to be passed by the end of June 2015.  

Business review guidance 

The Institute has issued Accounting Bulletin 5 Guidance for the Preparation and 
Presentation of a Business Review under the Hong Kong Companies Ordinance Cap. 622, 
which sets out principles for business review preparation, accompanied by implementation 
guidance. The bulletin does not introduce additional accounting, disclosure or legal 
requirements.  
 
A seminar will be held on 11 September, 12:30 - 2:00 p.m. to cover this topic.  

Best regards, 

Hong Kong Institute of CPAs 
Enquiries: Standard Setting Department commentletters@hkicpa.org.hk 

http://app1.hkicpa.org.hk/ebook/HKSA_Members_Handbook_Master/volumeII/ab5.pdf
http://www.hkicpa.org.hk/file/media/section4_cpd/Continuing%20Professinoal%20Development%20Programme%20(CPD)/pdf/flyer/2014/sep/s140911s.pdf
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